
Minutes from the May 7th 2015 meeting of the RISP 
 
  

1. Motion to adopt the February 2015 meeting. 
 

2. Tribute to Dr. Scott Wang by the President Dr. Ali Amin. 
 

3. Financial report (as of 5/7/15) presented by the Secretary/Treasurer Dr. Stefan 
Kostadinov 
 

4. Introduction of new members: Shahrzad Slater, Tarek Jazaerly, Xiaoping Zhou, Kenneth 
Friedman, Shivali Marketkar, and Madhu Ouseph by the Secretary/Treasurer Dr. Stefan 
Kostadinov. Voted and accepted all.  

 
5. The new Society’s web site announced by the Secretary/Treasurer Dr. Stefan 

Kostadinov. The web site is live and currently is hosted with a free domain name. We 
have a reserved domain name rispath.org that can be used. Proposed designs for 
Society’s logo to be circulated among members and choose a logo.  

 
6. Issue with catering for the meetings discussed. Women&Infants hospital will no longer 

provide food and catering after 5 pm. This needs to be addressed and decided for future 
meetings. The goal is to provide warm food for the meetings. 
 

7. Next meeting (August 2015) will be challenging case presentations by faculty and 
residents. Members prompted to submit cases. 

 
8.  Introduction of the speaker: Dr. Debra Bell, Consultant, Mayo Clinic, Rochester, MN 

Professor, Department of Laboratory Medicine and Pathology, Mayo Clinic College of 
Medicine. She gave a talk “The Two Faces of Ovarian/Pelvic Serous Carcinoma, and 
Why They Matter”. 
Dr. Bell obtained her medical degree from Albany Medical College, Albany, NY. She 
completed anatomic pathology residency at New York University Medical Center, NY and 
a fellowship in Cytopathology at Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer Center, NY. She has 
been a faculty at Massachusetts General Hospital and Harvard for 25 years. Currently 
she is a Consultant and a Professor in Laboratory Medicine and Pathology, College of 
Medicine, Mayo Clinic.  
Dr. Bell prides herself to be trained by Dr. Robert Scully. She is co-authoring the new 
AFIP fascicle on "Tumors of the Ovary and Fallopian Tube."  She was on the 
subcommittee of the International Society of Gynecologic Pathologists that established 
the criteria for the new WHO book on this subject, and coauthored several chapters in the 
WHO book published in 2014. 
   

9. Adjournment 
 
 

 
  


